
Indoor Swimming Pool to Reopen on 5 May 2022 

and Relaxation of Face Mask Wearing Policy 
 

In line with the recent announcement from government on the relaxation of social 

distancing measures, the updated arrangements of sports facilities will be adopted as 

below: 

1. Indoor Swimming Pool will be reopened at 7:30am, on 5 May 2022.  The cleaning 

break will take place between 2pm and 3pm as usual. 

2. The capacity of Indoor Swimming Pool is limited to 50%.  Only 54 users are 

allowed to use the pool at any one time on first-come-first-serve basis. 

3. The water temperature will be maintained between 23°C and 28°C. 

4. The Outdoor Swimming Pool is expected to be reopened on 13 May 2022 after 

the completion of filtration and sterilization process. 

In addition to the reopen of Indoor Swimming Pool, face mask wearing policy is also  

relaxed with effect from 5 May 2022 as follow: 

1. Users must wear face mask at all times within Swimming Pool except when 

swimming, having a shower, walking from changing room to the pool or vice 

versa or doing warm up exercise with a distance of at least 1.5m from others. 

2. Users are not required to wear face mask when doing exercise at outdoor sports 

facilities such as Tennis Court, FYT Sports Center, Outdoor Basketball Court, 

Seafront Mini Soccer Pitch and Golf Practice Range. 

3. All users of Indoor Sports Facilities are required to wear face mask except 

drinking water at this stage.  The face mask wearing policy for using Indoor Sports 

Facilities will be relaxed at the second stage of relaxation of social distancing on 

19 May 2022. 

Users are required to check their body temperature, to scan the “LeaveHomeSafe” 

and comply with the requirement of the “Vaccine Pass” at the entrance counters. 
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